## PUBLIC HEARING MINUTES APRIL 14, 1997

President Simpson called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. with the following Councilors present: William Troxell, Charles Woodward, John Eline, Jay Schmitt, Richard Kreisher and Leonard Andrews. Also in attendance were Mayor Linn, Charles Sterner, Manager, Walter Powell, Grants Manager, John Lawver, Highway Superintendant, Edward Jenkins, Redevelopment Administrator for Adams County Interfaith Housing Corporation and Eric Shanoltz, 220 Ridge Avenue, Council Candidate.

Dr. Powell gave a brief summary of the proposed CDBG allocations of \$160,508 in federal fiscal year 1997. The proposed allocations are as follows: Borough of Gettysburg - \$28,891 for Administration, \$5,000 for curb cuts and \$59,307 for flood control work on the Tiber at 4th Street; Adams County Interfaith Housing Corporation - \$10,000 for Homeownership Program, \$30,000 for Housing Rehabilitation-CHORES Program and \$10,274 for Intervention Counselor; and South Central Community Action Programs - \$13,802 for Assistant Case Manager at the Homeless Shelter and \$3,324 for the Homeless Shelter.

Dr. Powell recommended that Council authorize the Grants Manager to submit an application to the Department of Community and Economic Development for \$160,508.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Sara L. Weaver Borough Secretary